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NEXT NEWSLETTER 
November 24, 2024 

DEADLINE for News:   
Monday November 18, 2024 

If you can get your items in earlier,   
it would appreciated. 

Get your articles to Sheila Albers  
7876 Ahles Road St. Cloud, MN  

Phone 320-251-7116 
Or e-mail: alberssheila@gmail.com 

MARKETPLACE 
(Sung to the tune of the Adam's Family) 

There's knitting, there's crocheting, 
There's carving and there's painting, 

Sewing, crafting, and baking, 
The Marketplace needs you! 

Thanks, 
Mary and Marla 

THANK YOU 

The family of Ed Hunstiger would like to    
extend sincere thanks to the community for 
their caring support at this time of Ed’s             
passing.     

 A special thank you to Father Tom Andert, 
Fred Walz, Mary Neidermeier and  choir, 
Pat Salzbrun lunch and clean up crew.  
Your kindness and thoughtfulness is greatly      
appreciated. 

The Ed Hunstiger Family 

REMEMBRANCE MASS 
Our Remembrance Mass will be Sunday, 

November 3
rd

 at the 10:00 a.m. Mass.  
 

Please keep in your prayers the  
following members from our  

St. Wendelin Parish Community  
who have died this past year. 

 

 Jean Massmann        1-21-24 
 Alma Voigt                 2-17-24 
 Dale Henkel               6-03-24 
 Gib Koopmeiners     6-13-24 
 Hermie Albers           6-23-24 
 Gene Loehlein           6-25-24 
 Donna Kiffmeyer       8-07-24 
 Ed Hunstiger              8-24-24 
 Sally Koopmeiners  10-17-24 
 

May They Rest In Peace 

DAYLIGHT SAVINGS TIMES ENDS 
SUNDAY NOVEMBER 3 

REMEMBER TO TURN BACK YOUR CLOCKS 



ST. WENDELIN CATHOLIC SCHOOL ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
October 15, 2024 

Unapproved Minutes 
Call to Order    7:00 p.m. 
 

Prayer was led by Bonnie Massmann 
 

Roll Call:  Bonnie Massmann, Todd Hurrle, Pat Salzbrun, Lance Watrin, 
Leanne Donnay, Cassandra Deering, Jason Salzbrun, Amber 
Laudenbach 
 

APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
 

ROUTINE MATTERS 
A.  PRINCIPAL REPORT 
1. Grants 
a. Title II Education Grant used to pay for Hemker Zoo trip busing and ticket expense.  This grant 
was to be used for expanded student experience.  This will also help for the cost of the future 
Wizard of Oz performance. 
b. The Non Public School Title I is to be used for supplemental education which is being used for 
Barton Program, student contact time only by an employee of the district, which Ms. Waletzko is.  
c. “396” Textbook Aide money is being used for grammar and writing curriculum.  
d. CSCOE Grant of $310 was used for kindergarten curriculum.  
 

FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT 
Financial Management-reviewed/discussed 
 

OLD/CONTINUING BUSINESS 
A. Wellness Policy-Tabled as Bonnie will watch 4 webinars as requested by program this year. 
Enrollment-68 students 12 total pre-k, 6-7 of which will move to K next year. 
Candy/Pizza Sale-Due Monday-A second candy bar order was placed. 
Spirit Wear-Bonnie contacted Dale Kiffmeyer with Promotional Resources and he will get some 
samples.  Would like to get ordered and delivered for Christmas. 
 

NEW BUSINESS 
A.  Staffing-Seth Walls hired to fill 5/6 position.  Rebecca will mentor and meet with him 1/week 
and Bonnie will as well.  
B.  WCEA introductory meeting-Accreditation company that the bishop requested the diocesan 
schools to use rather than MNSAA, as WCEA adds a catholic component.  
C.  Fundraiser Meeting to be set.  The dinner/auction will be April 26th, 2025. 
D.  St. Augusta Parade Legacies Past/Present June 21-was agreed to politely decline offer as it 
may be a conflict of interest with neighboring school.  
E.  FYI-Bonnie is on Jury Duty last 2 weeks of November. 
 

QUESTIONS FROM ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEMBERS 
MEETING GUESTS-none 
CONFIDENTIAL MATTERS – none 
 

NEXT MEETING:  Nov 19th Agenda Items:   Staffing, Wellness policy, Fundraising, Spirit Wear 
Meeting adjourned at 8:07 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted, 
Leanne Donnay      
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SCHOOL NEWS 
October has been a busy month at St. 
Wendelin School.  Classrooms were busy 
with Star testing in the areas of Math and 
Reading.  This testing information is used by 
teachers to plan daily assignments and fall 
testing is compared with spring testing to 
identify student growth. 
 

Conferences were held this past week for 
parents and teachers to discuss student 
progress. 
 

Along with 3 of our teachers, I attended a 
conference in Bismark, ND over the MEA 
break.  The focus of the conference was the 
Montessori concept of teaching in a Catholic 
Environment. 
 

Students and staff enjoyed a field trip to the 
Hemker Zoo in Freeport.  What a great day!  
Everyone had fun visiting the animal exhibits, 
playing on the jungle playground and joining 
together for lunch.  We had plenty of adult 
supervision with teachers, parents and even 
Father Erik.  Our students’ behavior was a 
great example of what our school is all about.  
They made us all proud to be part of St. 
Wendelin School! 
 

We will miss Mrs. Hules our 5/6 teacher, as 
her family begins a new adventure out of 
state.  We welcome Seth Walls as he joins 
our staff. Seth is a recent college graduate 
and is from the St. Augusta area. 
 

St. Wendelin School will be participating in an 
accrediting process with WCEA (Western 
Catholic Education Association).  This 
process helps schools review the current 
operations of the school and to plan for the 
future.  The Bishop has requested that all the 
Catholic Schools in the St. Cloud Diocese 
become accredited through WCEA.  

Blessings, 
Bonnie Massmann, Principal 
 
 
 

Page 3 
 

PRESCHOOL NEWS 
In preschool we start our mornings with the 
Pledge of Allegiance and prayer. Our 
students already have the Pledge memorized!  
 

This month we have been learning our first 
set of letter sounds. In Montessori the 
students learn the sound of each letter to help 
them sound out words when reading. 
 

 The students learned about the life cycle of 
an apple and we took a field trip to the Zoo.  
 

We started our SEEDS program and 
discussed ways we can be helpers to others 
and serve God. We end our school days 
praying the Prayer to My Guardian Angel.  
 

Thank you for your prayers and support. 
Mrs. Haselkamp & Mrs. Gruenes 

 

 
1ST & 2ND GRADE NEWS 

Happy October! The first and second graders 
had a great second month of school. We 
have been practicing our cursive and have 
mastered the letters l, m, o, and a. 
 We spent time learning about St. Therese of 
Lisieux and even read a children’s book to 
learn more about her faith devoted life. 

 The best part of our month was visiting the 
Hemker zoo with the whole school. The 
children were able to see so many animals 
like giraffes, flamingos, big horn sheep, and 
even an adorable red panda.  

We look forward to the month of November to 
remind ourselves all that God has graced us 
with!              Mrs. Rebstock 

 

5TH & 6TH GRADE NEWS 
5th and 6th graders are working hard on their 
Saints project. Each student has chosen a 
saint and is researching all about them. The 
students continue to share their talents in 
mass as readers, servers, and our growing 
choir! 

Mrs Hules 



KINDERGARTEN NEWS 
This month we learned a lot about two saints; 
Therese of Lisieux and Joan of Arc.  I am a 
newer member to the Catholic faith, so I am 
fascinated by the saints and enjoy learning 
about them right along with the students.  We 
are learning and doing many activities related 
to fall, so I'm sharing some of the reasons 
why the children love fall!   
 

I love watching my dogs play outside. 
Audrey Massmann 

 

I love being outside biking and jumping on my 
trampoline. 

Eli Voigt 
 

I like playing football with my brother. 
Levi Haselkamp 

 

I like playing on the playground. 
Jackson Vanderwerf 

 

I like all the colors on the trees. 
Ellie Kleinschnitz 

 

I like playing kickball and losing teeth. 
Kilian Kleinschnitz 

 

I like riding my bike. 
Harvey Ley 

 

I like trying to catch the falling leaves 
Case Eich 

 

I like it when my mom rakes up piles of 
leaves. 

Clark McGowan 
 

I like playing in leaf piles. 
Ella Tatro 

 

I like watching the leaves change color. 
Hailey Beck 

 

I like swinging on my swing. 
Nina Gerads 

 

I like to play outside and make things with my 
rope. 

Caleb Hellevik 
 

Mrs. Matchinsky 
 
 

3RD & 4TH GRADE NEWS 
This month we have studied St. Padre Pio, St. 
Therese, Blessed Carlo Acutis, and St. 
Francis of Assisi.  We also learned about the 
necessary steps to become a Saint in the 
Catholic Church and are excited to follow the 
canonization of Blessed Carlo Acutis.  Along 
with the Saint each week, we have been 
studying the country that they are from.  This 
has incorporated maps, food, culture, and 
even prayers in Italian.  

In math the students are working on reading 
an analog clock, multiplication, and some 
have started fractions. We have been skip 
counting every chance we get and the 
students are getting pretty good at it.  

Our students completed server training in 
October, and many young kids are looking 
forward to serving at Mass.  It will be fun to 
see new and familiar faces serving the Lord in 
this way.  

Thank you for your continued prayers and 
support.  

Mrs. Deering 

 

 

GETTING TO KNOW YOU 

JASON ZIEBARTH 

Jason Ziebarth lives at 1809 Red Fox Road 
St. Cloud MN.  He has one daughter, Willow. 

They have been assigned to Group 2. 

 

WELCOME TO 

ST. WENDELIN’S PARISH 
COMMUNITY 
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CHURCH CLEANING 
NOVEMBER 2024 

GROUP 4 
8:00 A.M. 

 
NOVEMBER 2 

Dot Bartell   Cyntia Lommel 
Janet Lommel  Denise Brannan 
Jackie Eich   Pam Koshiol 
 
 

NOVEMBER 9 
Mickie Schriml  Sandy Leach 
Connie Netter  Eileen Kunkel 
Tammy Salzbrun Boese Kristy Harren 
 
 

NOVEMBER 16 
Pat Salzbrun   Patti Brunner 
JoAnn Massmann  Vicki Kunkel 
Kathy Massmann 
 
 

NOVEMBER 23 
Jodi Albers   Angela Sieben 
Sue Massmann  Cindy Phillippi 
Christine Greenwald Mary Backes 
 
 

NOVEMBER 30 
Emily Salzbrun  Bonnie Edelbrock 
Mary Jo Klaverkamp Michelle Fruth 
Jacqueline Harren  Joey Kiffmeyer 
 
 
If you are unable to work your shift, please 
find your own replacement or switch with 
another member on a different Saturday. 

Everyone is need to help clean God’s 
House. 

Thank You! 
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Recipe Corner 

Ron Albers  

Fall is here and with the weather being so 
nice we still have a few things left in our 
gardens to use up.  Here is a recipe that is 
great if you like peppers and still have a few 
left. 
  

STUFFED PEPPERS 
4 large bell peppers (any color) 
1 lbs. lean ground beef 
2 Tbsp. chopped onion 
1 cup cooked rice 
½ tsp. salt 
1 clove garlic, finely chopped 
1 can (15 oz) organic tomato sauce 
¾ cup shredded mozzarella cheese (3 oz) 
 

Heat oven to 350 degrees. 
 

Cut thin slice from stem end of each bell 
pepper to remove top of pepper.  Remove 
seeds and membranes; rinse peppers.  If 
necessary, cut thin slice from bottom of each 
pepper so they stand up straight.  In a 4-quart 
Dutch oven, add enough water to cover 
peppers.  Heat to boiling; add peppers.  Cook 
about 5-7 minutes; drain. 
 

In a 10-inch skillet, cook beef and onion over 
medium heat 8 to 10 minutes, stirring 
occasionally, until beef is brown; drain.  Stir in 
rice, salt, garlic and 1 cup of tomato sauce; 
cook until hot. 
 

Stuff peppers with beef mixture.  Stand 
peppers upright in ungreased 8-inch square 
glass baking dish.  Pour remaining tomato 
sauce over peppers. 
 

Cover tightly with foil.  Bake 15 minutes.  
Uncover and bake about 12-15 minutes 
longer or until peppers are tender.  Sprinkle 
with cheese. 
 

Serves 4. 
 

(If you make your own homemade marinara 
sauce you can use that instead of tomato 
sauce.  Has a lot more flavor).  



MINUTES FROM ST. ANNE'S CHRISTIAN WOMEN'S MEETING - 10/8/2024 
St. Anne’s Christian Women met Tuesday, October 8, 2024 in Mary Hall beginning with 
fellow-   ship and refreshments at 6:30 p.m. followed by President Karen DesAutels calling 
the business meeting to order at 6:45 p.m. with opening prayer and pledge of allegiance.  
 

Twenty members were present.  
 

Minutes from the September 10, 2024 meeting were read.  After correcting the checking and 
savings amounts, motion was made to approve the amended Secretary’s report, motion was 
seconded and passed.  Also read was the Treasurer's report showing a balance of $3,543.53 
in savings and $757.23 in checking for a total of $4,300.76.  Motion was made to approve the 
Treasurer’s report, motion was seconded and passed. 

OLD BUSINESS 

Remembrance Mass - November 3rd, 2024 ….  

Karen reported:  
• Decorations are being made,  

• Plates & napkins are being taken care of, 

• Planning to use school coffee cups (Christian Women will provide juice glasses)  
After brief discussion, it was agreed to serve Apple juice along with coffee and water.  Karen will 
head up the ordering and the picking up of rolls from Cold Spring bakery. The thought of serving 
sweet breads with rolls was brought up by Karen, volunteers willingly agreed to bring in various 
choices.  Char reported that letters of invitation w/rsvp to families of the deceased will be going out 
by 10/12/24. She also stated the earlier count of nine is inaccurate as one was buried in St. 
Augusta and will be celebrated with their parish, so planning Remembrance Mass for 8.  Karen 
stated set up will happen the day before, any help is welcome on Saturday, 11/2/24. One or two 
greeters will be needed to hand out the personalized wood crosses and guide families on how to 
proceed for Mass.  Pat Salzbrun offered to do this, Char stated others would help as well.   

November Breakfast - November 24th, 2024 ….  

• Pat Salzbrun passed out the workers’ list she had put together, all were asked to 
proof/verify if any corrections were needed. Workers’ list will be finalized 10/9/24.  

• Char will coordinate raffle prizes and creating tickets.  

• Karen will get tickets printed. 

• Jolene and Karen will get ready envelopes with workers’ list and raffle tickets to be put in the 
back of church for Christian Women members to pick up. Vicki Kohorst asked to be relieved of 
the stuffing and preparing envelopes duty.  

• Lisa Lichte will coordinate food purchases. Judy Walters to secure Ham order, Vicki Kohorst 
will place order for rolls, Jolene and Char will coordinate Pep's pork order and amount needed 
discussion on 100#s or 120#s, Jolene and Char will follow up on this.  

• Lisa to connect with Sue Koshiol on fruit purchasing.  

• Lisa asked about jelly, discussion ensued that it is not needed.  

• Pat Salzbrun suggested serving alcoholic beverages as Rockville parish had done recently 
with great success. After some discussion it was decided not to pursue this at this time.  

• Virginia Meyer to display our breakfast on the E-sign and on our website publishing.  

• Karen will head up marketing the breakfast—creating a poster, placing it in the 
bulletin, newsletter, and newspapers (already submitted to Catholic magazine). 

• Todd Hurrle has been contacted regarding monetary funds needed. 

Set up will be on Saturday, November 23rd at 9:00 am.   
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CHRISTIAN WOMEN CONTINUED FROM PAGE  
Eucharist Revival - The Year of the Mission - Pillar #2 - Eucharistic Identity… Karen explained 
to those present how we are currently in the third year of the Eucharistic Revival and this year is 
focused on MISSION.  In the “Mission” Year, there are four pillars.  The second Pillar 
is “Eucharistic Identity.”  President Karen prepared take home sheets promoting prayer, reflection 
and Scripture reading.  It was encouraged to share with others, hang take home sheet in a visible 
location in hopes of being prayed often.  

NEW BUSINESS  
Geralyn Hurrle reached out asking for donations of pumpkins, gourds, squash, corn shucks, etc. 
for the 165th St. Wendelin's German feast/celebration this coming Sunday, October 13th.  Those 
able to assist with decorating/set up are asked to come to Mary Hall at 8:30 a.m. on Saturday, 
October 12th.  
 

Cassie Deering, a St Wendelin's teacher, approached the group requesting a monetary 
donation towards youth bibles for St. Wendelin's grades 3-6, equaling 29 students.  She is 
currently collaborating with Father Erik on selections, prices shared vary from $30 to $70 per 
bible. There was a large amount of support towards this. We asked Cassie to follow up 
with Knights of Columbus and the Luxemburg Lions for donations before we commit to an 
amount.  After discussing our monetary commitment, a motion was made to place a cap on our 
donation of $500, motion was seconded and passed.  Cassie was offered assistance, which she 
gladly welcomed, in choosing which bible would best suit the needs of the students.  
 

Faith Formation… A note was in our bulletin regarding Faith Formation and the need for 
volunteers to assist in the kitchen and Faith Formation night.  They are asking for either a 
donation towards food for meals served on Faith Formation nights or helpers for serving the meal 
that is offered.  After discussion and suggestions, it was decided to offer our help in serving the 
meal on April 9th, 2025.  Karen took down names of those who offered to volunteer for this, she 
will coordinate with Cindy Walls. Cindy heads the kitchen detail for Faith Formation evenings.  
 

Halo…A Halo was given to Char Volkmuth for listening and letting the Lord guide her into starting 
Adoration on Thursdays, twenty years ago.  She shared comments about how it has evolved 
since it began; such as creating a schedule to ensure no hour was left open, changing the time 
from 8 a.m-10 p.m. to 8 a.m.-8 p.m. and how filling the scheduled time slots were done with ease 
with some phone calls. She was commended for her efforts with multiple rounds of applause.   
 

Commission Reports…Char offered an exciting update on the MCCL's efforts on 40 days for 
life, citing multiple websites to check out for more information.  Prolife continues to be a heavy 
battle in politics.  We are asked to continue our efforts in prayer, partaking of walking in front of 
Planned Parenthood to help shed light and create more awareness of this devastating horror, 
along with reaching out to our elected officials to voice our concerns.  Check out:  
whoaretheyleaving out.com 
 

Thank you… A thank you was shared from Jack Massmann for the donation made from the 
St. Anne's Christian Women to aid in his studies.  
 

Next Meeting will be Tuesday, November 12th, 2024, 6:30 pm social, 6:45 p.m. meeting. 
Door Prize winner was Sandy Leach.  Prayer Partners were exchanged. 
 

Closing Prayer was completed by 7:58 p.m. 
  

Respectfully Submitted, Cyntia Lommel, Secretary 
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GROUP INFO FOR 2024 - 2025 

Attention Group Leaders: Be sure to mark these dates and times on your calendar to plan 
ahead for your assigned breakfasts and church cleaning!  
Please contact Julie Kieke at 320-255-5103 before setting a date for your fundraising event to 
make sure that the date is available. Contact Shelly so she can put in the church bulletin each 
week at 320-252-1799.  
 
 

GROUP BREAKFAST/FUNDRAISER 
September 2024 Group 1 

October 2024 Group 2 
November 2024 Christian Women Breakfast 

February 2025 Group 3 
March/April 2025 Group 4 

The Group Fundraisers will always be the same month each year. 
 

CHURCH CLEANING: 
 Please email your church cleaning list to Sheila Albers at alberssheila@gmail.com so she can 
publish it in the Parish Newsletter each month.  It is also helpful to hang a copy in back of church 
on the bulletin board in the main entrance.  We like to see families with school age children 
encouraged to come and help as well.  
 

The Spring and Fall Cleaning should be 
scheduled for a Friday evening. 

     September 2024 Group 2 
     October 2024 Group 3 Fall Cleaning 
     November 2024 Group 4 
     December 2024 Group 1 
     January 2025 Group 2 
     February 2025 Group 3 
     March 2025 Group 4 Spring Cleaning 
     April 2025 Group 2 
     May 2025 Group 3 
     June 2025 Group 4 
     July 2025 Group 1 
     August 2025 Group 2 
     September 2025 Group3 
     October 2025 Group 4 Fall Cleaning 
     November 2025 Group 1 
     December 2025 Group 2 
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GROUP LEADERS 2024 – 2025 
 

GROUP 1 - Chairs: Tracy & Charlie Dombrovski  320- 255-9354 
Co-Chairs: 
 
GROUP 2 - Chairs: Kathy Watrin      320-253-4252 
Co-Chairs: 
 
GROUP 3 - Chairs: Steve & Jolene Brang    320-293-1533 
Co-Chairs 
 
GROUP 4 - Chairs: Pat Salzbrun      320-980-1534 
Co-Chairs: 
 

REMINDER 
The groups will be having their fundraising event the SAME MONTH 
EACH YEAR.  This will make it easier for everyone to make their plans for 
vacations.  All of these tasks need the help of ALL OUR Parish to make 
light work and for all as well as to bring us together to know each other 
and keep our Parish strong. 
 
The church cleaning list will rotate a bit different each year just to make 
sure each group still has a chance to decorate for Christmas and Easter. 
 
If there are any changes that need to be made to any of this information 
please let us know.  If anyone has questions regarding any of the 
information for our groups, or is willing to step up to be a co-chair we 
would appreciate your help. If you are asked to be a co-chair, give it a try.  
All the leaders have current information for all their events. 
 
Thanks to all our wonderful Chairpersons who have made this 
commitment for our Parish!   If any of our current Chairpersons find a  
Co-Chair please let us know so we can add them to the list. 
 

Dan & Judy Walters 
320-253-8658 
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165
th

 Anniversary 

October 13, 2024 
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ELECTION PRAYER 

Lord Jesus Christ, You told us to 

give to Caesar what belongs to 

Caesar, and to God what belongs to 

God.   
 

Enlighten the minds of our people in 

America.  May we choose a President 

of the United State and other 

government officials, according to 

Your Divine will.  
 

Give our citizens the courage to 

choose leaders of our nation who 

respect the sanctity of unborn 

human life, the sanctity of marriage, 

the sanctity of marital relations, the 

sanctity of family, and the sanctity 

of aging.   
 

Grant us the wisdom to give You, 

what belongs to You, our God.  If we 

do this, as a nation, we are confident; 

You will give us an abundance of Your 

blessings through our elected 

leaders. Amen. 

Father John A Hardon, S.J 
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PUMPKIN PALOOZA 
The Hayloft held a Pumpkin Palooza 
on  
Saturday, September 28th which 
included kids games, face painting, a 
bounce house, Joan of Ark petting zoo, 
and the Luxemburg Lions club ran train 
car kid rides. A large pumpkin weighing 
contest was also held. 
The following pumpkins weighed in 
at… 

 1. Josh Honer's pumpkin weighed 859 
lbs. 
2. Derek Schmidt's pumpkin 

weighed 684 lbs. 
3. Jim Koshiol's pumpkin weighed 633 

lbs. 
4. Joe Mayer's pumpkin weighed 268 

lbs. 
5. Stephanie Massman 's pumpkin 

weighed 152 lbs. 
6. Marla Honer's pumpkin weighed 109 

lbs. 
The Hayloft awarded the top 2  biggest 
pumpkins with gift certificates and 
Hayloft swag.    

 

  



 

 

 

                                                               

                                                                                                                                                



OUR NOVEMBER 

PRAYER 

God, thank you for the 

FOOD before us, the  

FRIENDS beside us, 

and the LOVE   

between us! 

 
St. Anne’s Christian Women’s  
Breakfast Announcement 
Sunday, November 24, 2024 
8:30 am to Noon 

 
 

 
 

 
Everyone is 
Welcome! 

  St. Wendelin’s 
of Luxemburg 

      (7 miles South of St. Cloud  

                on Highway 15)  

                    

 

Breakfast Menu Includes: 

All You Care to Eat Pep’s Pork Sausage, 

Ham, Pancakes with Toppings, 

Scrambled Eggs, Fresh Fruit, Toast, Rolls, 

Juice, Milk and Coffee 

 

Adults: $10.00 

Children (ages 5 thru 10) $5.00 

Children (under 5) Free 

 

This event includes a Craft Sale,  

a Bake Sale and a Raffle! 
 

Sunday’s Mass at St. Wendelin’s is  

scheduled at 10:00 AM 

 

 



 
 

St. Wendelin Council # 17025 

www.K of C.org  Learn more about the Knights  
www.K of C.org/JoinUs  Online membership  
Contact Gary Maus, Ph. 320-296-6604 or  
Email: kofc17025@outlook.com 
 

 Did you know we have a local CATHOLIC radio station?! 
 K-YES Radio, airing Relevant Radio programming,  

can be found at AM 1180 on your dial.     

  

 

A great resource  
 to help you grow 

in your faith. 


